Minutes February 1, 2006
Board of Public Works and Safety

The Board of Public Works and Safety met for a regular meeting, Wednesday,
February 1, 2006, at 5:00 p.m,, in the City Chambers, 3 floor, City Building,
Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call was taken. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy Mayor
Klinck, & Joe Casalini. City Attorney Burns was present.

Others present Code Enforcer Officer Hileman and Fire Chief McMinn.
Media: Kara Bless, Dave Kitchell, Pharos Tribune & Jeff Smith, WSAL.
Public: Amy Beechy, Logan Landing President.

Minutes from January 25, 2006, accepted as presented on a vote of 3-0.
Claims of $41,571.59 were approved 3-0.

An Electricians license was granted to Bruce Wray, Twelve Mile, for a period of
six months on a vote of 3-0.

Old Business: -0-

New Business:

& Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented her weekly report. Emergency
clean up was approved for property located at 915 W. Melbourne Avenue
owned by Violet Hunt. Ms. Hileman stated many complaints have been
received from neighbors regarding 41 trash bags, dishwasher, and other trash
in the back yard. Photos were provided. This report was accepted on a vote
of 3-0.
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s Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented Building Commissioner
Hostetler’s weekly report. His department has collected $270.00 in
various fees during the past week. A stop work order was issued to
Dimas and Norma Saenz, 623 14™ Street for not obtaining proper
permits. Property located at 803 Van Buren Street was declared an
unsafe structure due to a fire on February 30" Property is owned by
Cathy Leigh. A Certified Notice was sent to Kenneth Fox of 101 W.
Miami Ave, on property located at 1804 Woodlawn Ave. This report
and recommendations were accepted as presented on a vote of 3-0.

& The Plan Supervisor’s Agreement between The City of Logansport
and Dunn & Associates Benefit Administrators, Inc. was approved for
signature on a vote of 3-0. This document creates the “City of
Logansport Employee Benefit Trust”.



& Fire Chief McMinn’s request to promote Rick Bair from Ladderman to
Training Officer to replace B.J. Cox, effective February 4, 2006, was
granted on a vote of 3-0.

*

An Agreement between The City of Logansport and Logan’s Landing
Association, Inc. was approved on a vote of 3-0. The terms of the
agreement are for 25 years starting February 1, 2006 and ends January
31, 2031, for the sum of $1.00 per year.

There being no other business before The Board of Public Works and Safety.

Adjournment: 5: 07 p.m.
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